[bookmark: _GoBack]Rose Free Library
Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
February 12, 2024

Call to Order at 6:00	Christina, Jennifer, Laurie, Lori, Deanna Cheri, Toni
Secretary’s Report (Lori Peck for Laurie Navratil for January) Cherie  made a motion to accept the secretary’s report and Christina seconded – motion was approved.
Treasurer’s Report – Lori – Laurie made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Cherie seconded – motion was approved.
Librarian’s Report – Deanna – Tax Cap is done. The Tummons Fund is going to be changed in the Annual Account to FFRPL. The annual report is due by Feb 27th to review.  Deanna is giving a copy to Lori to do her part. Solar Eclipse (April 8, 2-4) – the Booster Club will help but we aren’t sure how and how much, and we have the entire Marshall Park to use. Deanna talked to Scott at the Town of Rose – he said they could help find volunteers, but didn’t have much else at this point. North Rose Fire Department will have a presence at the park, and Literacy Volunteers will be involved. There will be many games for the children attending. Deanna is still looking for a DJ, so if anyone knows of someone, let her know. T-shirts and hoodies can be ordered, but time is running out. Winter reading program has started. The puzzle challenge was a lot of fun. There have been some schedule changes and area shifts to accommodate different groups. The activities have gone very well. We have bilingual books available  from the 2024 OWWL Library System-Bilingual Books Parnership Program - 24 books for four levels. This was something Deanna applied for and they look like they are great additions. 3D printing – Deanna applied for Warhammer pieces that are otherwise very expensive.
Committee Report: Solar Eclipse event update – covered under the librarian’s report. 
Old Business: None

New Business:
	School Budget Proposal – We asked for 91,100 in 2023. Cherie made a motion to request $101,100 for 2024, and Christina seconded. The motion was approved, and Laurie will send our request to the District Office to be placed on the ballot for the budget vote. 
	Approve revised budget (clerk salaries) – the amounts have been adjusted so that our expenses are less than our income. Laurie made a motion to approve, and Cherie seconded. Motion was approved. 
	Need 1099 for David Sutton – Lori will send an email to O’Haver to have one sent. David would like to increase his cleaning fee from $65 a week to $75. Cherie made a motion to increase his fee, and Lori seconded. The motion was approved

Adjornment: 6:42
Next Meetings:
	March 11		September 9
	April 15		October 21
	May 13		November 18
	June 10		December 9
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